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Our Christian Values:  Trust  

Truth, Respect, Unity, Sincerity, Tolerance 

This week our focus has been on JUSTICE. 
  

 

Dear Parents/Carers 
 
What can I say it’s the last day of this academic year!  It really has 
flown but there have been so many wonderful things that have been 
achieved by everyone.   
 
This week for example Jamaica and Hawaii Class have been out on 
their leavers trips with Iceland Class joining them for their mainland 
trip as well as today having Mr Randini in to look at being safe over 
the holidays. 
 
I would like to thank all the amazing staff for all the amazing support 
they undertake for your children as well as our Governors who also 
work behind the scenes and firstly you as parents and carers. 
 
We are obviously saying goodbye to the year 6 and wish them well 
on their next journeys at secondary schools and to those staff 
leaving as to their next amazing journeys.   
 
It does make me feel old saying that I have been here for 20 years 
but as always, I am so proud to be headteacher here working with so 
many amazing people who tirelessly work to make every minute 
better for your little ones, to me we are truly a TEAM that TRUST 
each other. 
 Have a fabulous summer break everyone, and I look forward to 
seeing you all on Tuesday 3rd September. 
 
Mrs Gilbert 
Headteacher 
 
P.S. – Don’t forget to see our reminder for September in the 
Newsletter if you are buying things now for September! 

g 

Collective Worship this 
week…  
In Collective Worship this 
week we are continuing 
our theme of justice.   
 
On Monday we talked 
about being a TEAM that 
TRUST each other 
especially as we break for 
the summer holidays. 
 
 
Bible reflection 

Psalm 139:18 
 

“And when I wake up, you 
are still with me” 

 
 
 

 

 

 

Friday 19th July 2024 



SCHOOL MENU WEEK COMMENING 3rd September 2024:   

We also offer tomato pasta as well as jacket potatoes and sandwiches with a 
selection of fillings each day. 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Pizza 

Chocolate Brownie 
& Fruit 

Beef Burger 

Strawberry Jelly 

Roast Chicken 

Banana cake  

Cottage Pie 

Lemon Sicilian Cookie 

Fish Finger or Meat 
Free Nugget 
Vanilla Sponge 

 

 
 

Dates for your diary: 
 
 
September 2nd - School Development Day – staff only.  

3rd – Welcome Back to school everyone 

19 & 20th – Bikeability YR** 
19th – YR6 Open Evening Christ the King College 5.30 – 7.30pm 

26th – YR6 Open Evening medina College 5pm – 8pm 
 

October 1st – YR6 Open Evening Cowes Enterprise College (CEC) – booking via CEC throughout October) 

3rd – YR6 The Bay CE School Open Evening 5 – 8pm 

9th – YR6 Open Evening Ryde Academy Open Evening 5 – 8pm 

10th – YR5 Space Dome Trip 

18th – last day of term 

21st – 1st November – half term holidays 

November 4th – back to school 

 

 

  

Iceland Class Collective Worship last week 

Thank you all for a very insightful Collective Worship, we all 

learned so much about working together as a TEAM that 

TRUST each other – thank you Iceland Class 

 



 

 

ANTIGUA This week in Antigua class we have had a super fun filled summer party style week! 
We have made kites that we flew, learning the song “let’s go and fly a kite!” Ball 
rolling down the ramp was hit as we raced to see what balls were fastest! 
We made sand castles “at the beach!” And decorated beach balls using finger 
prints in paint.  We made some super colourful cupcakes for our end of preschool 
party which tasted so yummy! Our Friday party day was full of laughs, dancing and 
so much fun had by all. We are so proud of all our school leavers and can’t wait to 
see what they get up to in their new big school adventure! 

ST LUCIA This week in St Lucia, the children’s final week in reception!! I can’t believe how 
fast the time has gone! It has been a very busy week!  
The children have loved our summer party theme, making ice creams and counting 
the items on the beach! Hope you all have a great summer!  

MALDIVES Year one have been busy finishing time in maths. We have been doing lots of 
assessments to see just how amazing we are after our time in year one. I am so 
proud of all that every child has achieved. I cannot believe this is my last 
newsletter to you all and I shall really miss you and the children. Have a lovely 
summer.  

NEW ZEALAND This week in New Zealand Class, we have been busy exploring the world of 
expanded noun phrases in English. They enjoyed creating vivid descriptions of 
characters and settings, bringing their stories to life with colourful adjectives. In 
Math’s, we revisited division, practising sharing and grouping to solve problems. 
The pupils demonstrated their understanding through fun, hands-on activities. In 
PE, excitement was high as we played football rounders, combining the skills of 
both sports. The children worked on teamwork and coordination, making it a 
fantastic week of learning and play. 

MALTA This week in Malta class we have had an amazing final week to round off the year. 
On Monday, we spent the day researching our dream holiday. The children 
researched their destination and designed a flag, created a brochure and packed a 
bag appropriate for the weather. On Tuesday, the children published their final 
English piece which was a persuasive letter containing modal verbs and 
conjunctions. I am so proud off all of the children for their hard work this year, 
keep smashing it! Mr Baker :)  

GALAPAGOS Galapagos have had a really fun end to year 4! We’ve played rounders, made 
pancakes and made the most incredible Lego structures from scratch! I would 
personally love to wish all year 4’s and their parents/carers the best summer break 
and I can’t wait to have them all back again in September!  

ICELAND This week has been filled with coaches, fun and lots of Science. Everyone hopped 
on the coach, went to the ferry and drove all the way to Winchester.  That's right 
the year 5 & 6's went on a cool trip to Winchester Science Museum.  We got to 
handle so many impressive gadgets and learn about physics.  My favourite was a 
3D printed hand. By Sophia S 

JAMAICA On Monday we went on the first of 3 trips.  The trip was at Ryde Superbowl where 
we went bowling. At first, we sat in the minibus and got ready to go.  On the way 
to Superbowl we played yellow car.  Then after 10 mins we arrived.   
After that we went inside where we got checked in and started to play.  We played 
the first round normally then had a drink and carried on.  The next round was fun 
and in general it was a good trip. By Szymon 
 



 

On Tuesday the year 6's went to Winchester Science Museum and 
Planetarium.  There was a massive guitar there and lots of other cool stuff.  We 
also went in the planetarium which lit up and taught us about space.  We could 
also play on lots of interactive things to learn about Science and it was really 
fun.  The best bit was that we got to make and fly rockets.  The lady put 
methylated spirits in our rockets, warmed it and then lit them.  They shot across 
the room.  Overall, I would rate it 5 stars. By Ewan  
 
On Wednesday the 17th July we went to Blackgang Chine for a school trip. 
First, we went on the minibus. When we got there the first thing we did was run to 
the Extinction ride.  Some people went on it more than once because it was so 
fun.  However, the adults didn't go on it because they just wanted to watch. 
After that we went to the water slides.  It was a lot of fun.  Some people got wet 
while others stayed dry.  When everyone had had a turn, it was time for a snack so 
everyone took out their snacks and drinks and started eating. 
 
Then we went on the barrels (also known as teacups), Blackgang beach and the 
shipwreck ride, before long it was time for lunch so we found some benches and 
started eating.  When we had finished we went off to the cowboy area and when 
we got there we were set free to do whatever we wanted to do there. 
Before long it was time to move onto the next part which was Rumpus Mansion.  
 
Some people found it scary while others found it funny. When we finished we 
headed off to the Underwater Kingdom (which everyone loved and had so much 
fun in). 
 
Then we went to have an ice-cream of our choice that Mr Barnes bought us.  Thank 
you Mr Barnes.  After that we went to the pirate ship to have some more 
fun.  Finally we went through the maze and when we had all got out we left and 
headed to school for home time.  By Jess  

CUBA This week in Cuba we have been doing our Summer Topic. We have lots of fun 
making paper plate beachballs.  The children really enjoyed making them and 
playing with them afterwards. We hope you all have a lovely summer break. 

HAWAII  This week in Hawaii Class the children celebrated International Cherry Day by 
tasting, feeling and smelling cherries.  We also finished off our topic of the Isle of 
Wight vs Hawaii by using bicarbonate of soda and vinegar to make volcanoes. The 
children enjoyed seeing the ‘lava’ exploding out of the bottles.  We then 
experimented with it by adding more vinegar and shaking the bottles to create a 
big explosion! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reminders for September:   Looking forward to September can I please remind you:  

• Lunch boxes need to be plastic or tin – no soft ones thank you.  

                                                               

• Reading – we will provide a plastic reading cover to put reading bits in. All reading records will be 

online and we will be using Boom Reader. For EYFS / KS1 we will also be using Collins Little Wandle for 

our online reads. Children will bring home a sharing book. Mrs Attwell will send out more information in 

September.  

• Water bottles – please make sure these are in daily, during lesson times children are encouraged to 

drink water to keep them hydrated. If they wish to drink juice they can do so at lunch time only.  

• PE kits will continue to be worn into school on PE days – timetables will come out in September.  

• I know it is difficult when carrying everything to school and unfortunately, we don’t have room for 

rucksacks, however if your child would like to bring in a draw string bag or a cloth shopping bag that 

they can hang on their peg they are more than welcome to from September. 

Message from Chartwells:  

Dear Parents/Guardians,  

As you will be aware and has been widely reported, the cost of food has 
continued to rise significantly. We care deeply about the pupils we serve 
and we have been working hard to manage soaring inflation by absorbing 
costs and adapting our menus. Despite our best efforts, the continued, and 
unprecedented high levels of inflation, now require us to raise the meal 
price at your child’s school to £2.90. This increase will ensure that we can 
continue to deliver a service that meets the School Food Standards. As 
always, our menus will continue to provide children a choice of nutritious 
meals, while catering for those with allergies. Once again, the decision has 
not been taken lightly. We will continue to do all that we can to mitigate 
inflation, and provide you the best value for money. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

  



 

 



 

  

NOTICE BOARD 



 

 

 

ATTENDANCE 

Class Attendance 

Antigua 89.9% 

St Lucia 90.8% 

Maldives 92.2% 

Cuba 86.8% 

New Zealand  93.6% 

Malta 92.5% 

Galapagos 90.7% 

Iceland 89.9% 

Jamaica 93.3% 

Hawaii 84.9% 

Reflection of the week… 

SchoolMoney Payments: 

It is important to log on to SchoolMoney to 
check for any outstanding balances that may 
be due before the academic year ends. Please 
make sure that all monies owing to school are 
paid in full. If your child will continue to have 
school dinners, please make sure you have put 
enough credit on the account to cover any 
future payments. If you have arrears with 
wraparound care then unfortunately we will 
not be able to provide any further sessions 
until this is paid. If you are experiencing 
financial difficulties, please do contact the 
office. All calls will be dealt with in the strictest 
of confidence. 


